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To: Town Board 

From: William Defoe  

Date: 10/3/2019 

Re: Monthly Police Report for October 2019 

During the month of September 2019, the La Pointe Police responded to the following: 
 
176 Incidents/Complaints (calls for service) 
69 Citizen Assists 
3 Vehicle Registrations 
0 Accidents 
1 Civil Process 
2 False Alarm 
3 Call out 
12 Animal Calls 
0 Parking Citations 

  
  
 It is amazing how much things have changed since Labor Day weekend. There is definitely a 
 lot less people around in the past few weeks.  We are changing to a winter schedule the 
 weekend after Apple Festival. 
 
 One of the officers will be out of commission for some time starting in November and I am 
 already on the lookout for a part time officer to work in the meantime to help cover vacation, 
 sick days and training days.  I have already talked to a retired City Of Madison Officer who 
 was recommended by Officer Syphard and is very interested in working part time.  Hopefully 
 by the next town board meeting we will have a request to hire on the agenda. 
 
 The Department of Justice provided a grant for an officer from the department to attend the 
 Sexual Assault Response Team (SART) Summit in Madison.  Representatives from both 
 Ashland and Bayfield County attended from the DA’s offices, New Day Shelter, social 
 workers and Law Enforcement.  
 
 We are already preparing for responding to hunters in the woods and the like emergencies 
 that come with it. 
 
 Treaty Day 2019 went off without a hitch as we had absolutely no calls relating to the 
 gathering. I really wish the weather was better for them. 

 
If there are any questions or want to discuss things within the department, please feel free to 
come talk to me. 


